
2021-22 School Year COVID-19 Safety & Mitigation Forecast

Plans are well underway for the 2021-22 school year. Whitefish Bay School District is planning for 5
day per, week in-person learning, with the following COVID mitigation measures anticipated for the
2021-22 school year:

1. Physical distancing - normal spacing at all schools
2. Regular school schedules, events, and activities
3. Face-coverings - Face Mask/Covering Policy will be revised this summer based upon future

updated guidance from CDC/DHS and the NSHD
4. Contact tracing and isolation/quarantining procedures will be revised this summer based

upon newest guidance from CDC/DHS and the NSHD

As we’ve done with COVID-19 in the 2020-21 school year, staff  and families will continue to be
notified when there is a positive case in their school. Mitigation measures will continue without
interruption or notice to stakeholders, including:

1. HVAC run times that provide air exchanges both pre and post occupancy
2. Prioritization of  outdoor air vs. recirculated air through HVAC where possible
3. MERV 13  filters installed and replaced regularly in HVAC units
4. Periodic monitoring of  CO2 measurements in spaces to confirm systems are operating

properly
5. Daily cleaning and disinfection
6. Use of  Electrostatic disinfection equipment
7. Hand Sanitizer stations located throughout the schools
8. Hard surface disinfecting wipes available in classrooms
9. Safety/mitigation protocol walkthroughs as appropriate per level and/or grade


